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Dear friends at the FASB:

[ am concerned that you good folks have lost touch with reality, as evidenced by
your latest proposal to treat virtually every lease as both an asset and a liability.
This proposal would needlessly raise the complexity level for financial reporting
with no real value. The fictional assets and liabilities that you would force
entities to recognize are not substantive. If you are going to pursue this fiction,
why stop with leases? Why not require every organization that hires a new
employee to recognize an asset and liability equal to the estimated present value
of the compensation of that employee over the estimate employment period?
That way, companies could add trillions of dollars to their balance sheets. I guess
we will need to do the same with utility expenses (electricity, etc.), telephone
expenses, and any other obligation that is expected to continue for some period
of time. As a matter of fact, why don’t we just go ahead and estimate the net
income of an entity for the rest of its life, and go ahead and capitalize that?

Please get a grip. Simplicity is a virtue. Complexity is the enemy of good, reliable
information.

Best regards,

Mike Batts

Michael E. Batts, CPA
Batts Morrison Wales & Lee, P.A.
1000 Legion Place, Suite 701
Orlando, Florida 32801
407.770.6000 800.960.0803
Fax 407.770.6005

Notice Under U.S. Treasury Department Circular 230: To the extent that this
e-mail communication and the attachment(s) hereto, if any, may contain written
advice concerning or relating to a Federal (U.S.) tax issue, United States Treasury
Department Regulations (Circular 230) require that we (and we do hereby)
advise and disclose to you that, unless we expressly state otherwise in writing,
such tax advice is not written or intended to be used, and cannot be used by you
(the addressee), or other person(s), for purposes of (1) avoiding penalties
imposed under the United States Internal Revenue Code or (2) promoting,
marketing or recommending to any other person(s) the (or any of the)
transaction(s) or matter(s) addressed, discussed or referenced herein.

The information contained in this message is privileged and confidential information and protected
from disclosure. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, or an employee or agent
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responsible for delivering this message to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any
dissemination, distribution or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have
received this communication in error, please notify us immediately by replying to the message and
permanently delete the message from your computer. Thank you. Batts Morrison Wales & Lee, P.A.





